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SABE Board Meeting

SABE Board Meeting
October 14, 2016
Las Vegas, Nevada

Officers Present
Tia Nelis	 (Chicago)
Cathy Enfield	 (Missouri)
Chaqueta Stuckey  (South Carolina)
Ryan Duncanwood  (California)
Darren Morris  (Alabama) 

Members Present:
Jason Billehaus  (Montana)
John Britton  (Arizona)
Teresa Coleman  (Georgia)
Vicki Wray  (Colorado)
Eric McVay  (Maine)
David Taylor, Jr.  (North Carolina)
Joan Schiele  (North Dakota)
Carrie Varner  (Minnesota)

Support:  Juliana, Glenda, Heidi, Darlene, Alyssa, Judy, Richard, Essie, LaShandra, Teresa Moore, Bernard, Bill and Sierra.  
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Tia welcomed everyone and Congratulated to SABE for getting the grant.  We would like to thank our supports for assisting and supporting SABE, always.  
A new committee is forming.  This committee will work on membership and fundraising.  

All committee members are encouraged to have meeting through conference calls so our work can continue and get done. 
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If anyone gets any interviews regarding the grant, refer and direct people to Tia or Cathy. The short way to refer to the new grant is SARTAC – Self Advocacy Resource Technical Assistance Center. 
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Tia announced she has been named the new Policy & Advocacy Director for TASH.  Chaqueta asked if there is a conflict with Tia working for TASH.  Tia explained, TASH is a national self advocacy organization with a focus on parents and self advocates.  They believe that self advocacy should speak for themselves.  TASH is their own organization.  With the new grant, SABE is in charge.  TASH is having a strain of presentations at their conference so that it can better support SABE.   This is a very positive thing for SABE to have partnership with TASH.  It is important for people with disabilities to have a major role on national levels.  That means, people will have major jobs instead of shredding papers.   Ryan emphasized that Tia is the best person for the job.  Tia always reports to SABE before any commitments are made for SABE.  If it is a fast decision needing to be made, the executive committee will be called.  


Tia will be in DC where the meetings will be happening all the time.  Tia will also ask Ruthie to come and talk to everyone about TASH in the future.  Tia will oversee videos, productions, interviewing civil right leaders, and advocacy in leadership roles.  These efforts will show how we all can work together.  Tia will continue to support Illinois with their LEND program, educating people around medical issues, and assisting with employment opportunities.  Tia has worked 26 years in UACD.   A lot of things must be considered when one gets an opportunity to relocate for a new job move. Everyone should always have a backup plan.   TASH is interested in working with supporting a joint conference. TASH conference is in December 2016.  Tia will start her new position with TASH in January 2017. 











National Resource Center for Self-Advocacy Grant
If the grant partners are not fulfilling their jobs, SABE will relieve them of duties from the grant.  Everyone that is a part of the grant is fully aware of responsibilities to the grant.  SABE will have an advisory board that will approve best practices for grant.  SABE will be given 5 positions on the board.  Safeguards will be in place with partners.  All the partners want to work with SABE.  GMSA, ASAN, TASH, UMUK, and SWA are the partners that will receive some funding.  

Jason Billehaus asked, “how do the funds work from the grant.”  There is a certain amount of time to use grant money.  Many people look at this grant and evaluate how well it is going. 

[bookmark: _GoBack] It is a project of national significance.    SABE will work the grant, and show that people with disabilities are responsible, can make things happen, and make things grow.  This is SABE real opportunity to really show our work.    It will take lots of work, but we are ready for the opportunity.  Do not volunteer to take job working on advisory board, if you are over extended.  Work together as a team, be together, and stay together.  SABE is a family.  We must celebrate are accomplishments.  We are going to work hard! We must have committed people working on the grant.

There will only be one meeting a year and go to meeting or conference call meetings.   Advisory board will assist with hotel for 2 nights.  Honorariums are given for participating board members.  

If conflicts come up during the time of the scheduled meeting, it will be the responsibility of each board meeting.  When you get information about when the meetings will be held, don’t book multiple things.  Use your calendar and stay organized.  If you keep missing calls for the grant, we will be replaced.  You will have to step down.  Pick and choose what is most important to you.  You will have a form to complete for the advisory board then the management team will select the best person to serve on the committee.  Part of the management team is the executive committee of the advisory board. 

[image: ]

Bernard, Heidi, and Tia will be working with NDSS on National Down’s Syndrome Month.  NDSS is collaborating with project vote/SABE.  NDSS is a super supporter of SABE.  
    

[image: ]TASH Conference is November 30-December 2, 2016 in St. Louis, Missouri.    
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At this time regarding the Policy Seminar, it is unknown as to how many scholarships will be provided. Seminar is held March 20-22, 2017 in DC.  SABE will present at the breakfast.  Think about new people attending for opportunity.  Let’s give others a chance to attend.  Priority will be given to new people who have not signed up before for the Seminar.     

SABE Board meeting will be March 17-18, 2016 in Silver Springs, Md.  


Committee meetings will now break out into committees and report back at 4:00 pm to reconvene. 

The minutes from the Orlando Board meeting were accepted by board members.  The motion was made by Eric McVay and seconded by Jason Billehaus.  






[image: ]
October 15, 2016
Board Meeting Reconvenes
 
Grant Reports
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Vote Project presented by Teresa Moore (Attached 
Report)

Vote is starting a new year and wrapping up all activities.   The distance training invitation letters will be going out to states soon.  This training is done in collaboration with P&A and self advocate group.  Report, signing contract, training together, sign W-9, and other requirements to work together.  A $500 honorarium will be given to self advocate group participating. The voter experience evaluation – there are 24 states working on this committee.  States are doing 100 surveys per state.  The SABE newsletter will recognize those who worked together collaborate on doing the most surveys.  This will be also presented with NDRN.  There will be a link to the survey on Election Day on SABE website for all to take survey about voter experience.  Some groups may want to get Partners to print off surveys for those who do not have computer access.  

Ryan Duncanwood asked,” if the 2016 voter election book would be shared with members to review data.”  We all need to be working with P&A.  There needs to be encouragement for working together and recommitment.  The new contract will have a few changes due to reduced funds.   The new goals will be shared in the January board meeting.   Members are encouraged to visit the vote project face book page.  It is important to have numbers because it can help improve the voting stations.  We want to make sure that people have a positive experience.  In order for the vote project to gain insight on how well a voter station is, we have to know so that we can educate and make the vote experience a powerful one.  We need the surveys back to evaluate your vote experience.  The survey gives us the data.  The message needs to get across on the states that do a really good job with accommodations.  We must educate the community.  



Siblings Network presented by Eric McVay
In December, there will be an election of new officers.  There will be transition in December in preparation for the March meeting.  
June 2017 Siblings Conference will be in Connecticut.
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Coleman Institute reported by Cathy Enfield
 Implementation of Technology on going.  
Attended the 16 Annual Coleman Conference. 
Heidi reported that Shay worked hard to make sure that the conference was very assessable.
Vicki reported that they are having a conference in Colorado on November 6, 2016.  
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Georgetown University National Center for Cultural Competence presented by Chaqueta Stuckey and Vicki Wray
Chaqueta Stuckey will present with Georgetown at the National Conference for AUCD December 5, 2016.  Chaqueta will do a session collaborating with Georgetown team. Georgetown presented a webinar with OCSS with Vicki Wray introducing and hosting the webinar.  A copy of the webinar will be on the SABE website.  Chaqueta will participate as a panelist on the Listening Reflection Forum on November 16, 2016. Vicki Wray shared her experience was with the Leadership Cultural and the importance of meeting others with different backgrounds and cultures.  

Disability Policy Seminar
The seminar is scheduled for March 20-22, 2017 in DC.  
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RRTC Employment Project Report by John Britton (see attached report)
A white paper update was provided.  
A webinar update provided.
A video link of thinkwork was shared with members. The video educates on how to get employment consultants to work with people with intellectual disabilities.  See the personal stories of self advocates from Green Mountain Self Advocates in Vermont.  

Finance Committee by Ryan Duncanwood and Joan Sciele
Joanie presented the travel policy update
Teresa Moore explained the Consultants payments for SARTAC   
Eric McVay motioned to accept the financial report.  Jason Billehaus seconded the motion.  

[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\8GTJ9XP1\dollar-signs1[1].jpg]


Finance Committee Agenda
Darrell , Ryan Duncanwood, Darlene Martin. Juliana Huerena, Teresa Moore, Vicki Hicks Turnage
· Review of Bank Statements
· July-September
· Classified Debit Card Expenses
· Questioned Electronic withdraws on t following dates;
· 7/12/16 203.50 for Arkadin Inc
· 9/21/16 2 charges for 16.12 and 22.68 for Arkadin Inc.
· Darrell will follow up on these charges
· Financial Reports
· Not available at the time of the meeting
· Vicki reviewed with Darrell prior to meeting
· Darrell will provide graphs and reports for the Board report
· Travel Policy
· Reviewed Policy
· Policy provides a consistent method for use by projects and SABE
· Per Diem will be $75.00 for Full Day and $37.50 for travel days
· SABE will pay .50 per mile if a personal vehicle is use
· Mileage will not exceed the price of an airline ticket
· Recommends the policy for use by SABE

· SARTAC Project $400,000 per year
· Project Began on September 1
· Project Period: September 1, 2016-September 30, 2021
· Teresa Moore is the Project Director
· Vicki Hicks Turnage is the Administrative Coordinator for Project

· Consultants Contracts and Payments
· Our choices are that consultants could bill by hour or bill a flat rate per month
· Committee recommends that we bill a flat rate per month for the period of the grant.
· As example of this is:
· June contract is $12,000 per year. She would be paid $1000.00 per month for 12 months to do the work outlined in her contracted. 
Finance Committee recommends the approval of this report
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PR and Grassroots Committee presented by Carrie Varner (David Taylor, Jr., Chaqueta Stuckey, Jason Billehaus, Teresa Coleman, and Darren Morris)
T-shirt will be purchased for sale at conferences.  The theme of the shirt is (COME JOIN SABE).  Will try to gain sponsorships to support purchase.  The brochure will be updated with education awareness.  A mission statement, projects, partner, pictures, and regions.    Members are making contacts with other states to communicate about SABE and how to join the organization.  Newspaper articles are being developed.  Spotlight self-advocates are being featured in the newsletter. The newsletter will be out in about two weeks.  Projects will be highlight.  New grant will be highlighted.  Membership will be featured.     
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Legislative Committee by Cathy Enfield
Able Act update.  Some lawmakers are refusing to go along with age eligibility to use Able Act.  If you get a disability when you are 27 you would not be able to get assistance.  Does SABE want to sign on to the opposition?   The information will be tabled until more information is received.  SS Retirement Act – provided SS credit for caregivers who live with a disability who cares for someone.  This is someone who is working who is caring for love ones.  More information is needed.  Don’t forget to talk with legislatures about CRPD. 



Georgia Self Advocates presented Chaqueta Stuckey with a certificate of appreciation for OCSS as keynote Presenter, Georgia Self Advocacy Conference in August 2016.   


Upcoming SABE Board meetings 
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January 20-21, 2017 in Decatur, Georgia
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March 17-18, 2016 in Silver Springs, Md.  





.

Meeting adjourned.
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